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  PRAIRIE BOWMEN  
        OF LINCOLN 
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Board Members 

 

PRESIDENT 

Jim Tubbs 

(402)435-1159 
          or 
(402)430-7783  

jimtubbs@windstream.net 

 

TARGET REP. 

Rob Barlow 

(402)310-3348 

GRBARLOWJR@aol.com 

 

BOWHUNTER REP. 

Gary Larson 

(402)432-3147 

glbowhunt@yahoo.com 

 

TREASURER 

Cindie Jisa 

(402)423-0226 

Bcjisa@aol.com 

 

SECRETARY 

Patty Hickman 

(402)430-3206 

hickman _patty@yahoo.com 

 

RANGEMASTER 

Brett Croner 

(402)416-9066 

bcroner@neb.rr.com 

 

YOUTH EDUCATION COOR. 

Gary Waters, Sr. 

(402)435-6689 

garynlbchurch@windstream

.net 

 

WEBSITE COORDINATOR 

Belinda Hickman 

(402)416-7237 

Shootsarchery@yahoo.com 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Trent Allen 

(402)580-0803 

trentallen@windstream.net 

 

 Deer archery season is in full swing and going strong. Make sure you send your 
success photos to Belinda. 

 Information on the upcoming board member elections are in this newsletter. 
Please follow all directions and make sure you vote. Ballots will be in your mailbox 
around the 1st of November. Running for offices are President – Jeremy Boyer & Rob 
Barlow, Secretary – Patti Hickman, Bowhunter Rep – Gary Larson & Newsletter Editor – 
Ryan McCullough. 

 The annual potluck dinner is on Saturday November 20th at the indoor range. 
5:00 p.m. Please bring a covered dish & a dessert. Also make sure you bring a table 
setting for each person. We will have a club meeting as well as the election results. 

VOTING PROCEDURE FOR BOARD POSITIONS 

1. Mark or check candidate desired. Two ballots enclosed if family membership. 

2. Only ballots returned in the envelope with voter ID label attached will be accepted. 

3. No write ins. 

4. Put in and seal envelope and mail to Wes & Loretta Sheets, 6710 Marcia Lane, 
Lincoln, Ne. 68505 or hand deliver to the potluck on Saturday November 20th and place 
in the ballot box. 

5. The committee (Wes & Loretta Sheets, Tom Nauman & Cindie Jisa) will open and 
count all ballots at the potluck. 

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT - Jim Tubbs 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS - John Elliott 

  From the Becoming an Outdoor Women, we have one new family membership 
this month.  Please welcome Mandy Rourke and her family, spouse Joel, and children 
Halle, Emelia and Mya.  Please make them welcome and extend them every courtesy and 
helping hand to make them feel at home.  Again on behalf of the Prairie Bowmen Arch-
ery Club, WELCOME! 

 I want to thank everyone that came to our Oct Shoot! Don't forget Pizza 
League starts the 26th! Next shoot is the old Bows Shoot, watch for the flyer on the web-
site.  

TARGET REP REPORT - Rob Barlow 
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MARK YOUR 

CALENDAY 

______________ 

ANNUAL POTLUCK 

SATURDAY 

NOVEMBER 20TH 

5 PM 

______________ 

300 ROUND 

NOVEMBER 28TH 

 

YOUTH ARCHERY UPDATES  -  Gary Waters 

 Hello Everyone, I’m the new range master of the south range. I just want to let you 
know a little about myself.  I’ve been involved in archery for going on twenty three years 
now. I have been a member of Prairie Bowmen for the last two years. I actively participate 
in outdoor target, indoor target, 3-D’s and spend a lot of time in the outdoors hunting. 

 The south range needs some attention as a lot of you already know. If anyone 
would be interested in sponsoring and maintaining a target lane please contact me. It’s 
going to take some time and effort to get everything back into shape so if you have any 
problems or need anything please let me know. You can contact me at 402-416-9066 or 
email me at bcroner@neb.rr.com. 

RANGEMASTER -  Brett Croner 

 The youth archery program continues to go well. We are having several show up 
on Saturday mornings to shoot including a new mother  and son team. The young people 
are excited and are having a great time. we have some students who are going to go turkey 
hunting for the first time this fall and boy oh boy are they 

pumped.  

 I would like to invite all the club youth to the annual Halloween party this Satur-
day at the outdoor range. I know that you will have a great time. There will be a Hayrack 
ride weather permitting, and treats and refreshments for all. Belinda Hickman goes all out 
to put this on. Please come out and support her.  

 On Tuesday October 17, 2010 Wes Sheets, Paul Eiland, Jan Robertson and myself 
will represent Prairie Bowmen and the NASP Program at the Mickle Middle School Health 
fair. This should be an exciting time.  

 Well that is all for now until next month may you shoot the deer of your dreams. 

COMBO CHANGE– Brett Croner 

 I am going to change the combination to the outdoor and indoor ranges on Octo-
ber 29th, 2010. The new combination will be xxxx.  If you do not have a combination in 
the blank then you need to contact the Membership Chairperson at 402-466-6394 or 402-
540-7238 ASAP. 

BOWHUNTER EDUCATION CLASS- John Elliott 

 FYI, There is a Bow Ed Class planned for the week of rifle season in November.  
The dates are the 14, 16, 18 and 21.  If you need or know of someone who needs the class, 
check with the Game and Parks web site to register.   This class is usually the last one of 
the year and fills up quick.   

LOCKERS FOR RENT- John Elliott 

 Three brand-new lockers are for rent.   If you are interested in the rental, please 
give me a call at home at 466-6391 or my cell at 540-7238.  Lockers rent for basically $5 a 
month but with a 4 month minimum or $50 a year and save $10. 

mailto:bcroner@neb.rr.com
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2010 ARCHERY TOURNAMENT SCHEDULE 
TARGET 

NOVEMBER 
13 Ahamo Turkey Shoot 
13-14   Robinhood 300 President/Secretary 
20-21 Third City Archers Harvester 300 
28  Prairie Bowmen 300 

Contact Names and Numbers 
Ahamo  Ed   345-7608       Norfolk                    Marv       379-1041       
Atlantic  Bob (712)763-4326      Platte Valley            Pat          447-6388 
Denison  Dale 263-6262                          Pottawattamie         Rick       (712)487-3013 
Fremont  Brad 727-1842                        Wymore Larry         239-9011 
Golden Arrow Jason 891-8111        
Lincoln  Rob 310-3348 
  Gary  435-8719 

OLD RANGEMASTER REPORT- John Elliott 

 This will be my last report as the Rangemaster as I have turned over the reigns to 
Brett Croner as of the October board meeting.   I have been at this position 14 plus years.  
It has been my honor to be able to serve this great club in several capacities and hope you 
all will give him the same support you have given me over the years.  Thanks to all those 
that have helped in the past and that will help Brett in the future.  This is very short, not 
much to say.  The water has been shut down at the outdoor range and also the phone.  I 
did get the three new lockers built at the indoor range and are for rent.   Thanks again for 
letting me represent you and hope to see all you at the range.  Shoot straight and true. 

PRAIRIE BOWMEN BOARD MEETING MINUTES– SEPTEMBER 20, 2010 

Members Present: Jim Tubbs, Belinda Hickman, Rob Barlow, Cindie Jisa, Gary Waters, Trent Allen, John Elliott 

Members absent: Patty Hickman and Gary Larson 

Members Present: Brett Croner, Rusty Barlow, and Wes Sheets 

Meeting called to order 7p.m 

 1. Minutes of last board meeting read and approved with corrections. Motion  by Waters, Barlow 
 seconded. 
 2. Treasurers Report. Input/Output statement handed out and explained by Cindie Jisa. Liability 
 Insurance paid. First mortgage payment coming up. 
 3. Rob Barlow, Target Rep report: 9 people at the last shoot. Oct 26 starts pizza league. 
 4. Range master report by John Ellilott: tractor fixed, mower still needs repair. Water to be turned 
 off. Lockers are all rented and new lockers are to be built. 
 5. Website is down due to domain issues and will be up ASAP. Halloween party: October 23rd at 
 7pm. 
 6. Two new members this month: Deric Stalder and Jeremy Forsgrn. 
 7. Youth Coordinator report by Gary Waters: New group Saturday 8-9:30 and 9:30-11 
 8. JOAD bows to be purchased with JOAD funds. 
 9. Mickle Middle School to have archery demo, club supplied some volunteers to host booth. 
 10. Cindie Jisa, Tom N, Wes and Loretta Sheets appointed to Election committee. 
 11. Newsletter articles are needed by 10pm, Sept 21. Mass email will be sent. 
 12. South range needs work. Tree stands need to be redone. 
 13. John Elliott resigned from Rangemaster position and Brett Croner was appointed. 
 14. Next meeting: October 18th, 2010 at state games office, 7pm. 
 15. Meeting adjourned 8:37pm. 

TABLES!!!!!! 

THE TABLES FROM 
THE INDOOR 
RANGE THAT 

SOMEONE 
BORROWED HAVE 

STILL NOT BEEN 
RETURNED.  

PLEASE DO SO 
ASAP.  

REPLACEMENT 
WILL BE A BIG 
EXPENSE AND 

SHOULD NOT BE 
NECESSARY. 



“ALL PHASES OF ARCHERY IN THE FINEST SURROUNDINGS” 

INDOOR RANGE 

345 S. 14TH ST. 

(402)474-5505 

OUTDOOR RANGE 

1010 GALLOWAY RD. 

(402)423-0237 

(MAY-SEPT.) 

OUR UPCOMING EVENTS 

 November 20 : Annual Potluck 

 November 28:  Target 300 round 

 

 

PRAIRIE BOWMEN BOARD MEETING 

November 15, 2010 at 7p.m. @ The Cornhusker State Games Office, 4903 N 57th ST.  

ALL Club Members are invited to join the Board Meeting 

INDOOR RANGE SCHEDULE 

MONDAY EVENINGS– JOAD 7pm (OPEN TO MEMBERS AND NON MEMBERS) 

TUESDAY EVENING– PIZZA LEAGUE 7pm 

WEDNESDAY EVENINGS–SCA 8:30-10 pm 

SATURDAY MORNING—  YOUTH 8 AM -  9:30AM 

WWW.PRAIRIEBOWMEN.ORG 

Trent Allen 
6425 Judson ST. 
Lincoln, NE 68507 



Hello Prairie Members, 

 My name is Jeremy Boyer and I am very excited to have been nominated for the President position.  I have been a 

member since 2007 and have been engulfed in the world of archery since then.  For me, archery started out as a hobby and 

has grown into a passion.  Since December of 2008, I have been traveling around the Midwest almost every weekend, often 

to two different shoots, in hopes to gain acknowledgment that Lincoln members do attend other shoots. I have competed 

in both 3-D and target in all of my travels.  I still have much to learn, but as most of us continue to strive for perfection. 

 Professionally, I have employed with Buffalo Wild Wings since 2005.  I am currently a Director of Operations for 

the owner of the store and have a 6-state area that I am responsible for.  We have recently remodeled the Downtown Lin-

coln store, so you should come check it out! 

 Personally, I am married to a wonderful woman named Angela.  We have been married for almost 5 years and 

have a 3-year old son named Coltyn.  We also have a dog named Clover who was ranked 5th in the nation in Dockdogs in 

2007.  I am addicted to deer hunting and have been trying to find that 200 inch buck.  If anybody can point me in the 

right direction, I would greatly appreciate it! 

 With my youth and addiction to archery, I have many great ideas I could bring as president.  I would like to see 

the 3 amigos stay on, as they did an outstanding job on the 3-D courses.  Though the numbers were not where they wanted 

them, many outsiders in other shoots were talking.  The spiderweb targets have been a success and with funds and the 

proper procedures, targets like this make it enjoyable to shoot at.  I know when I travel to other clubs I always comment on 

targets.  I also want to initiate a traveling league where we challenge other clubs in the area for a best club in Nebraska in-

door competition.  If we have enough interest, I would like to see both target and 3-D do this. 

I thank everyone for this opportunity and consideration. 

Jeremy Boyer 

 

  Working at Walker Tire has been a benefit for the club a few times in the years I have been a member. I have shot 
all venues of archery, compound( winner of State All Round and numerous State Championships ), Olympic Recurve 
( one National Championship and numerous State Championships) And Traditional Archery. I have served on the Prairie 
Bowmen Board for years and would like to continue as your President. 

NOMINATIONS FOR PRESIDENT  

Jeremy Boyer 

BOARD POSITION BIOGRAPHIES 

Rob Barlow 



  Patti has been involved with the club for many years. Serving as Secretary is not all she has done. Her job at the 

Manor has not stopped her from helping with Kids Kamp, Youth programs, and cooking at events so we have good food to 

offer. 

  She will continue to be a loyal Prairie Bowmen Board Member with your blessing. 

NOMINATIONS FOR SECRETARY  

Patty Hickman 

NOMINATIONS FOR YOUTH EDUCATION COORDINATOR 

Gary Waters Sr. 

 My name is Gary Waters and I am running for Youth Education Coordinator. I am married with 5 children. I 
am employed By Lincoln Public Schools and assigned to Northeast High School where I run the Academic Support  pro-
gram. I have a son and 2 son in laws serving in the US Army National Guard. I started shooting archery at 7 years of age. I 
became a member of Prairie Bowmen Archery club in 2000. I have been in charge of Kids camp for 9 of those 10 years. I 
am a Bowhunter Education instructor. I am a NFAA Intermediate Archery Instructor, NASP BAITS (level 3 instructor), 
and NAA level 2 instructor. I currently coach the Archery Team at Northeast High School and Coached Dawes Middle 
School to 4 State Championships. I am very involved with my church and my grand kids. I am also very involved in all 
phases of the Boy Scouts of America, Where I am a Scoutmaster of troop 756, Crew Adviser for Venture Crew 4 and, As-
sistant Bear Den Leader for Cub Scout Pack 51. I am a Brotherhood member of  Scouting's Honor Society Order of the 
Arrow, and a Merit badge counselor for many of the outdoor and required merit badges for Eagle Scout. I love working  
with young people and help them to see their potential.  




